Board of Trustees Duke Memorial United Methodist Church

A meeting of the Board of Trustees of Duke Memorial United Methodist Church was held at the church, 7:30 p.m., September 21. 1970.

The following were present:

Marshall T. Spears, Dr. John Glasson, Bailey Reade, T. S. White, Jr. Alfred Williams, Dillard Teer, Ran Few and C. J. Jones

Judge Spears presided due to the absence of Chas E. Jordan. He stated that the purpose of this meeting was to consider a new proposal by Lucille Shore Colburn and Mary W. Shore to establish a memorial to honor their parents. See minutes of meeting held June 23, 1970. A motion was made by Rand Few that acting Chairman Spears appoint a special committee of five to study this latest proposal and report their recommendations to another meeting of this Board. This motion was seconded and carried. Judge Spear then appointed Dillard Teer, Chairman, T. S. White, Jr., Dr. John Glasson. Rand Few and Alfred Williams.

A motion was made by Rand Few that the Chairman and Secretary of this board be authorized to sign or countersign contract to purchase church organ for \$116,580. This motion was seconded by Dillard Teer and carried.

C. J. Jones suggested that we give some consideration to the thought of selling our Woodrow Street parsonage since it is no longer being used as a parsonage and use the proceeds for the organ fund. Chairman Spears referred this suggestion to committee considering proposal to establish a trust as listed in second paragraph above.

There being no further business. the

meeting was adjourned.

C. J. Jones, Secretary